President: R.Baker,724-3323 / V-President: A. Beecher,525-3522 / Tresurer: R.Morrell,725-2212/ Newsletter: J.Moulton,685-4074/ Directors: D.Lancaster, D.Barden, J.Perry

Last Meeting

The Sept. meeting was the first demo of its kind that featured the Spindle turning of Jon Siegel from Franklin NH. Jon discussed many aspects of wood turning that include making a Dutch Foot Leg, sharpening techniques jigs for marking spindles, tools that included his very own designs and various other methods and theories. Also, he is with out a doubt one of the best instructor we have had as a demonstrator, over all a very informative event. Thank Jon for a great demo!

Club Business

Dues are \$25.00 and payable in September, if you have not paid your dues this year please see or call Bob Morrill. Also please make sure your address is correct and Bob has any changes.

Elections were postpond until the Oct. meeting, anyone interested in running for a office or interested in nominating an individual for a positions can contact Bob Baker at 724-3323.

Bylaws: Any comments on the laws of the first draft can add to or change as time allows.

A Board of Directors meeting will be held prior to our Oct 20th meeting at 6pm. Those who are directors please plan to attend as this will set the direction of this club for the remainder of the year. THANKS

Show-and-tell

As always, we would appreciate anyone bringing in items of success or failures to help us all learn.

Next Meetings: 10-20-98

Our very own "Jack Vesary" will be our guest demonstrator at our next meeting scheduled for a <u>Tuesday night</u> Oct. 20th at <u>Erskine Acdmey</u>? believe Jack plans to give us a sample of what he did at the national syspoesium in Akron, Ohio last summer.

Library News:

Mike Chase has asked for every one to return all books and tapes to every meeting to insure a fair chance for everyone to view the latest and greatest, and if you were not through with the book/video just sign it out again. To help cover the cost of videotape replacement the group has requested a \$3.00 monthly rental.

Wood Auction

"Bring in the wood" says our Auctioneer Allyn Beacher .Our next meeting Oct. 20th will be our first wood auction of our new year.

AAW

Ken Q has just completed an Educational Opportunity Grant that will be sent into the AAW, the grant if approved will be a great asset for the school and the Maine Woodturners and future woodturners. Thanks! Ken, for a job well done.